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On 4 February 2023, Ambassador Nishimaki invited members of the Namibia Kendo 
Federation to his official residence for a reception aimed at establishing relations for the 
promotion of future exchange between Japan and Namibia. 
 
In his welcoming remarks, Ambassador Nishimaki expressed his appreciation to Namibia 
Kendo Federation for its promotional activities of Kendo in Namibia and expressed his 
wishes for a continued successful development of the federation. 
 
The President of the Namibia Kendo Federation, Mr. Andre Pienaar, who was awarded the 

Ambassador’s commendation in February 2022, expressed his gratitude for the Embassy's 
continued support and the donation yet to be received of the kendo equipment by the All 
Japan Kendo Federation. 
 
On the day of the reception, the Kendo Federation gave various Kendo performances. 

 


